AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

                                  of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 10th day of July, 2017
 Present

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




James E. Presutti, Councilman
Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
Absent


Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
      Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Ann Fisher from Balmville led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Changed Item 12: Code Compliance – Unsafe Buildings -                                                      Added A. (8 West Stone Street) and B. (77 Meadow Hill Road)
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $554,647.59 for vouchers 172912 to 173077.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

6. DEPUTY SUPERVISOR
Supervisor Piaquadio announced his appointment of Scott Manley as the Deputy Supervisor from July 1, 2017 to December 31, 2017.  Mr. Manley will replace  Councilman Presutti who was Deputy Supervisor from January 1, 2017 to                  June 30, 2017 and did an outstanding job.

      7.    DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS
             Donald Campbell, Police Chief, reported the following:
-  Current Activity: Calls for Service Taken: 13,124; Arrests: 650; Cases: 2,131;

   and Trafffic Tickets Issued: 1,754.

-  Despite the poor weather conditions, Community Day which was held on                   

   Friday, June 30th had a good turnout.  Thank you to Sergeant Pat Cadden and 

   Lieutenant Jim Nenni and all of the Police Officers for doing a phenomenal job.   
-  The Junior Police Academy started today with twenty six children attending.                   

   The children will be doing community service at the Hudson Valley Food Bank. 

-  Radar signs are going out on Forest and Frozen Ridge Roads.  Thank you to  

   Councilman Ruggiero.  

        
Molly Carhart, Assessor, reported the following:
-  The 2017 Assessment Roll for the Town has been filed and is available for                   

   inspection in the Assessor’s Office, Town Clerk’s Office and on the County                        

   and Town websites.
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8.   POLICE:
     ​​
             A.  Swearing in of Officers:  

                  i.   Sergeant
          The Town Board voted to promote Christopher Sluszka to the rank of Sergeant             

          at the Special meeting held on Monday, June 26, 2017 at 6:00 p.m.  Supervisor  

          Piaquadio asked Police Sergeant Christopher Sluszka to come forward to be            

          sworn in.

          At this point, Town Justice Richard Clarino swore in Christopher Sluszka as 
          Police Sergeant.  The members of the Town Board offered their congratulations 
          and look forward to working with the Town’s Police Department in the future.                        

                  ii.  ID Officer

          The Town Board voted to promote Adam Zeilberger to the rank of Identification 

          Division at the Workshop meeting held on Monday, June 26, 2017.  Supervisor 
          Piaquadio asked Police Identification Division Investigator Adam Zeilberger to 
          come forward to be sworn in.

          At this point, Town Justice Richard Clarino swore in Adam Zeilberger as Police 

          Identification Division Investigator.  The members of the Town Board offered             

          their congratulations and look forward to working with the Town’s Police 
          Department in the future.                

                 iii.  Police Officers
          The Town Board voted to hire Erin Degraw as a full time Police Officer at the 

          Workshop meeting held on Monday, June 26, 2017.  Supervisor Piaquadio asked 
          Police Officer Erin Degraw to come forward to be sworn in.
          At this point, Town Justice Richard Clarino swore in Erin Degraw as Police Officer.             

          The members of the Town Board offered their congratulations and look forward                 

          to working with the Town’s Police Department in the future.

          The Town Board voted to hire Christopher Shaw as a full time Police Officer at                

          the Town Board meeting held on Monday, June 12, 2017 at 7:00 p.m..  Supervisor  

          Piaquadio asked Police Officer Christopher Shaw to come forward to be sworn in.

          At this point, Town Justice Richard Clarino swore in Christopher Shaw as Police 
          Officer.   The members of the Town Board offered their congratulations and look 
          forward to working with the Town’s Police Department in the future.                      


B.   Retirement Incentive

                  Supervisor Piaquadio asked the Town Board to consider instituting a retirement 

                  incentive for Police Officers in the Police and Fire Retirement System.  To be            

                  eligible for the incentive, a Police Officer must be eligible for a Service Retirement  

                  with twenty years of accredited service.  

                  In exchange for an irrevocable resignation for the purpose of retirement, each             

                  Police Officer will be given a buyout of $15,000 to be paid on disconnecting                   

                  from Town employment.  The incentive will only be offered to members who                  

                  retire between Tuesday, July 11, 2017 and Thursday, August 31, 2017.   

                  The buyout agreement is based on the review of numerous Attorneys.
                  MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve instituting a retirement 

       incentive for Police Officers in the Police and Fire Retirement System.  The              

       Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                      

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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        9.   RECREATION DEPARTMENT: T-38 Expenditures 

              Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

              approval to make payments from the T-38 account for the following Community
              Day expenses:



Fireworks Extravaganza

-
$10,000.00



DJ Extreme


-
     $500.00



Scotty’s Potty’s 


-
     $975.00



Vinnie Farina Signs

-
     $200.00







$11,675.00
              MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve making payments from the 

              T-38 account for the above Community Day expenses.  The Motion was seconded   

              by Councilwoman Greene.  

              VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                  

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent 
      10.   WATERSHED PROTECTION: Shields Donation


 Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for                 

        approving the following two Resolutions to approve the donated property owned by                    

        Roger D. Shields located at 70 Mountain View Avenue (Section-Block-Lot: 14-1-24.1) 
        which is approximately 2.287 acres of vacant land.  
        1)  Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination: Acceptance of Donation of     

             Real Property Off Mountain View Ave., Newburgh, New York by Roger D. Shields 
             Irrevocable Trust for Protection of the Watershed of Chadwick Lake Reservoir                

             of the Town of Newbugh Consolidated Water District (A Type I Action) (The EAF               

             and Draft Negative Declaration will be submitted under separate cover); 

        2)  Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Acceptance of Donation of Real Property             

             Off Mountain View Avenue, Newburgh, New York from the Roger D. Shields 

             Irrevocable Trust for Town of Newburgh Consolidated Water District Chadwick             

             Lake Reservoir Watershed Protection and the Execution of Documents and        

             Expenditures in Connection with the Acceptance of the Real Property.  
 MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Resolution of SEQR  

 Designation and Determination.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman 

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.        

 MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Resolution authorizing 

        Acceptance of Donation of Real Property Off Mountain View Avenue Protection and            

        the Execution of Documents and Expenditures in Connection with the Acceptance           

        of the Real Property.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman 

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.        
     11.    ASSESSOR: Certiorari (9 Hudson LLC)
              The proposed Consent Judgment relative to the subject property which is located           

              at 9 Hudson Valley Professional Plaza (Section-Block-Lot:  75-1-19.12).  The parcel                

              of land is approximately one acre.  The property was listed for sale with an asking              

              price of $1,299,000.00 and after several reductions sold for $689,900.00.  Attorney                  

              at Law Cathy L. Drobny from Jones Hacker Murphy LLP and Assessor Molly Carhart              

              reviewed the sale listing, sale documents, current lease and consideration of the              

              actual sale price and negotiated the proposed settlement.  The Fair Market Value                   

              of the property is $1,611,100.00 and the proposed settlement reduces the FMV of                

              the property in 2016 to $800,000.00.  
 Molly Carhart and Cathy L. Drobny both believe that this was a good settlement.

              MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the proposed settlement.

              The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman  
        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley - yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
        Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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     12.   CODE COMPLIANCE: Unsafe Buildings
       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for  

       approving the following two Resolutions Directing Inspection of Building or Structure                

       that may be Dangerous or Unsafe to the Public.

             A.   8 West Stone Street

             Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield requests authorization to proceed with 
             Compliance of the provisions of Chapter 75 with respect to the unsafe conditions at  

             8 West Stone Street.  An inspection will be done and findings will be reported to the 
             Town Board.  
             MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Directing  

             Inspection of Building or Structure that may be Dangerous or Unsafe to the Public.

      The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.
      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman 

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.      

             B.   77 Meadow Hill Road

             Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield requests authorization to proceed with 
             compliance of the provisions of Chapter 75 with respect to the unsafe conditions at 
             77 Meadow Hill Road.  An inspection will be done and findings will be reported to the  

             Town Board.  

             MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Resolution Directing  

             Inspection of Building or Structure that may be Dangerous or Unsafe to the Public.

      The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.
      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.      
     13.   HIGHWAY: Award of Summer Material Bid 

             Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to award the bids for              

             Summer Materials to the following vendors:


Item 6 – Rubber Tire Roller With Operator



Peckham





$180.00 per hour


Item 6A – Rubber Tire Roller Without Operator


Hoffman





$367.00 per day

             MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the above Summer Materials  

             bids.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.      

      14.  ENGINEERING:
     ​​
             A.   Budget Increase for Highway Fund  

                    Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to increase the Highway Fund 

                    budget of $306,929.00 from the appropriated fund balance and to increase                   

                    the associated transfer line.  New York State Department of Transportation               

                    requires that the Town have the ability to pay 100% of the federal and non-             

                    federal Gardnertown Culvert project subject to reimbursement.  The Town will               

                    be responsible for $61,400.00 of the cost.   
                    MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve increasing the Highway     

                    Fund budget of $306,929.00. The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
B.   Resolution Providing Additional Funding for Gardnertown Road Culvert  

       Replacement
                    Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor presented for the Town Board’s consideration     

       a Resolution authorizing the Implementation and Funding in the First Instance               

       100% of the Federal Aid and State “Marchiselli” Program-Aid Eligible Costs, of                   

       a Transportation Federal-Aid Project, and Appropriating Funds for Gardnertown 
       Road over Gidney Creek.
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       MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Resolution in authorizing 

       the Implementation, and Funding in the First Instance 100% of the Federal Aid             

       and State “Marchiselli” Program-Aid Eligible Costs, of a Transportation Federal-Aid  

       Project, and Appropriating Funds Gardnertown Road over Gidney Creek.  The                    

       Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.        
  15.  ANNOUNCEMENTS

       Supervisor Piaquadio reported the following:

  -  Community Day was the best we have had in a while.  The weather cleared and the  

            fireworks were great.  Thank you to the Highway Department, Police Department, 

            Recreation and everyone else involved on doing an excellent job.  

       Councilwoman Greene and Councilman Presutti reported the following:
 
 -  Community Day was the nicest that the Town has had.  Thank you to everyone for  

           doing an excellent job.

       -  It was nice seeing the flags on the poles for the Town’s Memorial Day parade. 
       Councilman Manley reported the following:
 
 -   Community Day was wonderful and everyone agreed that the music played during 

            the fireworks was a nice touch.  
 -   There will be a 60’s music concert tomorrow evening at Chadwick Lake Park from 

     6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.
       Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:
 
 -   I was happy that Community Day was such a success, however, I have a negative  

           comment to make.  It was regrettable that there was no press coverage of our               

           event.  The Mid Hudson Times Editor and Publisher emailed to apologize and                    

           said that he was shorthanded.   There was not one word from the other papers                   

           and it would have been nice if there was some media coverage either before or               

           after the event.
16.  PUBLIC COMMENTS

       Peter Calvano from Kings Hill Road
       Mr. Calvano has previously attended many Town Board meetings expressing his 

       concern of how much traffic that Kings Hill Road has and even more so the amount                

       of trucks and their weight limits.  He was wondering what has been done to improve             

       the situation as nothing seems to have been changed.  
       Mr. Calvano stated that he has been fighting two towns by himself and was almost            

       killed this morning.  A Local Law was issued many years ago by the Town with regard           

       to the three ton weight limit being allowed in the Town but for some reason the Town  

       Board doesn’t seem to enforce it.   
       Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the Police have been canvassing the area multiple          

       times.  
       Mr. Calvano then stated that this issue never seems to come up in any of the Town 

       Board meetings and that the issue needs to be settled.

       Ann Fisher from Balmville
       Mrs. Fisher wanted to congratulate our men and women in blue for doing a great job            

       and to let them all know she is praying for them.  Mrs. Fisher then wanted to make the 

       following comments:

· Councilman Presutti did a great job as Deputy Supervisor and with our veterans.
· Councilwoman Greene is just like Judge Judy.  She is always questioning, getting information and listening.

· Mrs. Fisher admires Peter Calvano for his courage.  She has much empathy and would like to encourage him to never give up and keep hounding the Town Board.
· Mrs. Fisher will follow up with Councilman Ruggiero as to her stop sign request.  

· Orange County Executive Steve Neuhaus is on top of the lyme disease tick problem.  Why don’t we hear more about the disease?  Supervisor Piaquadio      stated that Orange County is in contact with Dutchess County as they offer free            tick identification as part of their tick borne disease program.
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· The Police Department offers a program (Operation Reassurance) which                        keeps check on the Town’s senior citizens.  Thank you as this is very commendable.
       Pat Williams from Meadow Hill
       Mrs. Williams addressed Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie and stated that the              

       Middletown Record is not the Town’s newspaper of record.  Information needs                 

       to be traded as they won’t come to the Town.  

       Several months ago Mrs. Williams asked Councilman Presutti about emergency                 

       fire exists at Summit Lane and Summit Ridge as it didn’t look like a firetruck could                   

       fit but she hasn’t received any feedback.  Councilman Presutti wasn’t sure which                        
       development Mrs. Williams was questioning as there are two developments off                         

       of Meadow Hill Road.  Supervisor Piaquadio then explained that any boulevard             

       entrance needs to be made extra wide.  
       The discussion about the Culvert down on Gardnertown Road, I remember when                  

       the developers (not sure if it was Gardnertown Ridge) were supposed to do some-           

       thing with that bridge.  Supervisor Piaquadio stated that they were supposed to   

       improve the intersection at Gardnertown and Gidney including installing a traffic                

       light and cut back that hill but they had nothing to do with the culvert, that is the              

       Town’s, however, the Town has a grant which is 80% funded.  
      17.  ADJOURNMENT

             MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to adjourn the regular Town Board                  

             meeting at 7:45 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm.




Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________        ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  
BJM – 7/13/17
